
Ms. Ginger McCall 
Staff Counsel 

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE 
OFFICE OF FREEDOM OF INFORMATION 

1155 DEFENSE PENTAGON 
WASHINGTON, DC 20301-1155 

Electronic Privacy Information Center 
1718 Connecticut Avenue, NW, Suite 200 
Washington, DC 20009 

Dear Ms. McCall: 

08 APR 2011 

Ref: 1O-F-1503 

This is in response to your August 23,2010 Freedom ofInformation Act (FOIA) requests 
and then modified on September 16, 2010 for "all communications in the possession of the 
Department of Defense between the agency and any representative, officer, or member of Project 
Vigilant," and "all contracts, agreements, or memoranda of understanding in the possession of 
the Department of Defense concerning Project Vigilant and the company "BBHC Global." Your 
initial request was received on September 1,2010 and assigned it 10-F-1503. 

The Office of the Under Secretary of Defense for Intelligence (USD (1)), a component of 
the Office of the Secretary of Defense, searched its files for records such as those described in 
your request. The USD (1) concluded its search, however, without finding any responsive 
records. 

The Networks and Information Integration (NIl), has also searched its files for records 
such as those described in your request. NIl concluded its search without finding any responsive 
records. 

In addition, the Office of the Under Secretary of Defense for Policy has conducted a 
without finding responsive records. 

If you are not satisfied with this action, you may appeal to the appellate authority, the 
Director of Administration and Management, Office of the Secretary of Defense, by writing 
directly to the Defense Freedom ofInformation Policy Office, Attn: Mr. James Hogan, 1155 
Defense Pentagon, Washington, D.C. 20301-1155. Your appeal should be postmarked within 60 
calendar days of the date of this letter, should cite to case number 10-F-1503, and should be 
clearly marked "Freedom ofInformation Act Appeal." 

Sincerely, 


